
Spring Term 2a Week 3 

News 

Week beginning 14.03.22 

News is through e mail, Facebook and 

website – please make sure we have 

your e mail address.                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Just as a reminder for Parent Consultations and some in person class assemblies. Please take note of 
these dates in case you need to request time from your place of work: 
 
CLASS 9: Assembly Thursday 31st March 2022 at 9.10am 
CLASS 10: Assembly Thursday 31st March 2022 at 2.50pm 
CLASS 11: Assembly Thursday 7th April 2022 at 9.10am 
CLASS 12: Assembly Thursday 7th April 2022 at 2.50pm 
These assemblies will be held in the large hall and entry will be via the small hall doors. Other classes 
will release their assembly dates in due time.   
 
Full annual reports will be coming home on Wednesday 6th April 2022. 
We will also be holding in person Parent Consultation appointments in school, the dates for these are 
Monday 25th April 3.30 – 5pm and Tuesday 26th April 3.30 – 5pm. To make an appointment please 
contact your child’s teacher via Dojo, if you are unable to attend please let the teacher know also via 
Dojo and a telephone call can be made. These events will take place in the large hall with entry via the 
small hall doors. It certainly feels like things are slowly returning to some sort of normality and we look 
forward to welcoming you back into our school.  
 
Regards 
 
Anita Boyd 
Headteacher. 
 
THEATRE SCHOOL PLACES: The Academy at Shotton Hall are proud to offer each primary school 2 free 
places (4-11 yrs) to pupils who may benefit from creative learning initiative. Each student receives a 
free uniform of t shirt and jacket. We are looking for commitment and a willing to learn. Theatre 
School runs Saturday term times 10am -1pm.  Summer term dates: Saturday 29th April, Saturday 1st 
May, Saturday 14th May, Saturday 21st May, Saturday 28th May, Saturday 10th June, Saturday 17th June, 
Saturday 24th June, Saturday 9th July, Saturday 16th July. Please contact the Academy direct if 
interested. 
 

Governors voluntarily working on your 

behalf to ensure all aspects of the school’s 

work are effective and compliant. 

Chair: Mrs C Barclay  

Vice Chair: Mr T Watson  

Local Authority: Vacancy 

Co-opted: Mrs J Winn, Mr M Grinstead, Mrs 

C Williams 

Parent: Mrs K Bailey, Mrs R Cammiss & Ms 

A Marshall  

Associate Governor: W Fickling  

Staff: Mrs J Henry, Mrs A M Boyd 

You may contact any governor via the 

school. Complaints in the first instance are 

to be communicated to the head teacher 

Mrs Boyd.  

  

 

Shotton Hall Primary School 

Working together to 

S H I N E 

Successful, Happy, Inspired 

and Nurtured towards 

Excellence 
Headteacher: Mrs A.M. Boyd 

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs J Bowmaker 

Assistant Headteacher:  Ms E. Metcalfe 

Behaviour, Attendance and Safeguarding 

Officer: Mr K. Morgan 

SENCO/Pastoral: Mrs J. Bowmaker      

Site Manager: Mrs W. Fickling 

School Business Manager: Mrs J. Johnson  

  

 

ATTENDANCE  
WHOLE SCHOOL  

95.19%  
Well done everyone! 

 



MESSAGE FROM DURHAM UNIVERSITY:  
Durham University are running a range of sports and activity camps during the Easter holidays that cater for 
children aged 5-16 years of age. Holiday camps include Multi sports, Dance and Drama, Adventure, Football and 
Tennis camps. 
  
Mini sports/Multi sports/Dance and Drama are all £15 per day (09.30am-4.30pm) with wraparound care 
available between 08.30-09.30am and 4.30-5.30pm for an extra £1.50 per hour. The Adventure camp is for 12-
16 year olds and is £120 for 4 days and includes all onsite/offsite activities and lunch each day. 
  
Here is the link to find out more/book - https://www.dur.ac.uk/conference.booking/details/?id=1893 
  
Here are some FAQ’s relating to the camps - https://www.durham.ac.uk/colleges-and-student-experience/team-
durham/community/faqs/ 
  
Also, children aged 14 and above can volunteer with the University at the summer holiday camps. Here is the 
link to register your child’s interest - https://forms.office.com/r/7BUR2CX9jz 

 

 
 
Please contact Durham University direct if this is something you would be interested in. Thank you. 
 
 

URGENT SAFEGUARDING: At SHPS we believe we all have a duty to keep all children safe. If 

you have a concern about any child or young person ‘First Contact ‘has made it very easy for you to get in touch 

with them and this can be done anonymously. Telephone: 03000 267979, E-mail: scd@durham.gov.uk. 

www.durham.gov.uk/firstcontact Thank you so much for your vigilance. 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dur.ac.uk%2Fconference.booking%2Fdetails%2F%3Fid%3D1893&data=04%7C01%7Cs.murray%40shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk%7C1759750f6e2d4002dfd608da080a9477%7C45dfff5283644d73bf3a8f98bdf10d87%7C0%7C0%7C637831138787394615%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=DeKw3pLfbQbctQEXejmNs1g%2B3OmxqgjpvSbD3C3s7hY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.durham.ac.uk%2Fcolleges-and-student-experience%2Fteam-durham%2Fcommunity%2Ffaqs%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cs.murray%40shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk%7C1759750f6e2d4002dfd608da080a9477%7C45dfff5283644d73bf3a8f98bdf10d87%7C0%7C0%7C637831138787394615%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=qRppue%2FBkZ2qA9paYUo0ARyFRrIKDSDys7etn2cKNL0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.durham.ac.uk%2Fcolleges-and-student-experience%2Fteam-durham%2Fcommunity%2Ffaqs%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cs.murray%40shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk%7C1759750f6e2d4002dfd608da080a9477%7C45dfff5283644d73bf3a8f98bdf10d87%7C0%7C0%7C637831138787394615%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=qRppue%2FBkZ2qA9paYUo0ARyFRrIKDSDys7etn2cKNL0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F7BUR2CX9jz&data=04%7C01%7Cs.murray%40shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk%7C1759750f6e2d4002dfd608da080a9477%7C45dfff5283644d73bf3a8f98bdf10d87%7C0%7C0%7C637831138787394615%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=nMF7St3LDJ%2BYnGRWMfaLUogHZCT2UgCBG6aiOswugxw%3D&reserved=0
http://www.durham.gov.uk/firstcontact


MESSAGE FROM THE ACADEMY AT SHOTTON HALL:  

Hi all 
 
We hope that the Y6s are ok and the parents are happy with their place allocation for Secondary 
School. 
 
We are absolutely delighted with how many of your children and parents have chosen us! 
 
Please let your parents know that if there are any problems with their allocation then please contact us 
directly on: 
enquiries@shottonhallacademy.co.uk 
0191 5180222 
 
Please feel free to share this graphic or link and the info above. Thank you all. 
 
http://www.shottonhallacademy.co.uk/article/2022/3/1/year-6-admissions 

 
Sarah Sharpe 
Head of Transition and Social, Emotional Resilience Lead 
0191 518 0222 (ext 17136) 
sarah.sharpe@shottonhallacademy.co.uk 

  

MESSAGE FROM EAST DURHAM TRUST: Many families are struggling at the moment and therefore are having 

to rely on food banks more and more, our trust is low on food donations for this provision at the moment and 

therefore we kindly ask if possible could parents please spare any food donations for us to be able to help out 

families in need.  For more information about how to donate please visit our website 

www.eastdurhamtrust.org.uk Thank you. 

 

 

ONLINE SAFETY: A number of our younger children have been talking about and drawing characters from the 

PG Game “Poppy’s Playtime”, these characters include, Huggy Wuggy, Kissy Missy, Poppy Playtime and Mommy 

Long Legs. The game is a PC Horror puzzle game which is PEGI rated 12+ and is not suitable for younger 

children. However, the game is being imitated on the popular game Roblox and it is also very popular on 

Youtube. Because of the innocent name of the game many videos are not being picked up by YouTube’s filters. 

We urge parents to be vigilant in what their children are playing and watching online. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.shottonhallacademy.co.uk%2Farticle%2F2022%2F3%2F1%2Fyear-6-admissions&data=04%7C01%7Cs.murray%40shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk%7C8e489962025a44d3f8d308d9fb91715d%7C45dfff5283644d73bf3a8f98bdf10d87%7C0%7C0%7C637817424353420977%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=pK1A%2BSev79XouHwOs0yldl8zUbeH%2BxXLigx1nuDByp4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:sarah.sharpe@shottonhallacademy.co.uk
http://www.eastdurhamtrust.org.uk/


UKRAINIAN APPEAL: 

 

We have had a request from Peterlee and Horden Rugby Club to help with donations for the Ukrainian people, 

they are asking for the following items:   

UKRAINIAN APPEAL: 

“Drive to Supply Campaign” Items suggested for donation: 

PLEASE NO ADULT CLOTHES AND PLEASE NO USED OR OPEN ITEMS. 

MEDICAL SUPPLIES: First aid kits: Bandages, guaze, swabs, plasters, disposable gloves, antiseptic wipes, over 

the counter medication, paracetamol, ibuprofen, cough medicine, calpol etc. 

PERSONAL HYGIENE PRODUCTS: Soap, shampoo, feminine hygiene products and nappies. 

FOOD: Baby food, porrige, rice, snacks, milk formula, instant packet foods-“just add water”, canned food (ring 

pull), sweets, chocolates and snacks. 

PET FOOD. Also sleeping bags, women and childrens underwear and socks. 

ALL DONATIONS WELCOME 

 

Today was the last day for donations into our school but donations can still be taken directly to Peterlee & 

Horden Rugby Club. We would like to say a massive thank you for the many donations that we have kindly 

received in school, it is truly overwhelming the generosity of our parents/carers even in difficult economic 

circumstances. Donations direct to the rugby club can be accepted no later than 23rd March, as they are 

heading to the Ukraine on the 24th March. 

 

SCOOTERS/BIKES: Can we kindly remind parents that children’s scooters/bikes are not to be used inside school 

grounds there have been some near misses lately and we want to keep everyone safe whilst on site. 

 

COMIC RELIEF: The children have had great fun today and we’ve seen some fantastic super heroe’s around our 

school, lots of fun activities have been enjoyed. Well done to all!  

 

PARKING: Following a recent complaint from one of our neighbours could we kindly remind you not to block 

kerbs or driveways and to please take any litter home with you. Thank you 

 

LUNCHES: Please inform the school office if you would like to change your child to either packed lunch or school 

dinners, we would need 2 weeks notice to make the necessary changes. Thank you. 

 

SCHOOL MEAL CHARGES: As of Monday 4th April 2022 school meal charges will be increasing to £2.20 per day 

(£11 per week).  

 

WEARABLE TECHNOLOGY: Please could we remind parents that pupils are not allowed to wear Apple watches 

or Smart watches in school as they can be connected to the Internet and are also expensive items. 

JEWELLERY: Small stud earrings can be worn but necklaces, bracelets and other hooped or dangle earrings are 

not allowed for safety reasons. Earrings must be removed for P.E or plasters provided from home to cover 

them.  

BREAKFAST CLUB: Breakfast Club is open to Reception children up to Year 6, this does not need to be booked  

but will need to be paid for in advance please through Parentpay. The cost per day is £2 for the first child and 

£1 for any siblings. 

 



AFTER SCHOOL CLUB: ‘Night Owls’ Club must be booked and paid for 1 week in advance via Parentpay and we are 

unable to accept last minute bookings. Requests for emergency care for children must be discussed and approved by Mrs 

Boyd or the senior lead in school.The club is open to Reception children up to Year 6 from Monday to Thursday. Due to 

low numbers there is no club on Friday. 

Collection is via the day gate which needs to be pushed as it does not open automatically and from the small hall doors 

next to reception. We do not release children to walk down the drive for safeguarding reasons. Siblings must be minimum 

14 yrs of age to collect other siblings and a form will need to be completed to authorise this. Children must be collected 

no later than 5 pm.  

 

CONTACT DETAILS: Please can you ensure we have up to date contact numbers in case of illness or accidents in 

school.  

 

PACKED LUNCHES: We operate as a healthy school. Children with sweets and chocolates will not be able to eat 

them at lunchtime so please do not put them in their lunch boxes. A small cake or biscuit bar is acceptable.  

Please do not put excessive amounts of food into your child’s lunch box and can we also remind parents that 

pop/fizzy drinks are not permitted. Milk or water can be provided by school at lunchtime. Also as a matter of 

safety please do not send hot food in flasks into school with your child.  If you would prefer your child to have a 

hot meal in school please contact the office. Please see the food policy on our website for more information.  

PARENTPAY: Please pay by card rather than bank transfer as these take longer to process. Please pay for 

dinners either weekly or monthly in advance.  

 

SCHOOL TIMES: 

Gates open 8.40 am and close at 9 am, reopen at 3 pm and close at 3.30 pm. 

Preschool entry 8.50 am, gate opens for collection 11.45 am. 

Classes 1, 2, 3 and 4   8.55am - 3.10pm 

Classes 5.6.7.8.9.10.11 and 12   9am-3.15 pm 

POLITE REMINDERS:  

Contact the office to report sickness as messages via Dojo do not come to the office.  

Complete a leave of absence form for any time taken out of school time. 

Contact the office if your child has to attend an appointment- they do not have acces to Dojo.  

Keep your dog on a lead and away from the entrances.  

In line with DCC policy this is a non smoking site including vapes. 

Our admin staff do not have access to Dojo so please ring them to report absence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dates for Your Diary 
This diary is given in good faith to enable you to set your own diaries. There may be some changes beyond our control and we will communicate this 
through text or via the newsletter. There may also be additional events which we will inform you of as they occur. Please make sure we have your up to 
date phone number and e mail.  

Date Day Class/year  Event Information  

31.03.22 Thursday Class 9  Class Assembly  Assembly in the large hall at 2.50pm 

31.03.22 Thursday Class 10 Class Assembly Assembly in the large hall at 9.10am 

06.04.22  Wednesday  Whole school Reports for Parents/Carers Reports will come home with your child 

07.04.22 Thursday Class 11 Class Assembly Assembly in the large hall at 9.10am 

07.04.22  Thursday  Class 12 Class Assembly Assembly in the large hall at 2.50pm 

25.04.22  Monday  Whole School Parent consultation 3.30-
5pm 

Appts booked via class dojo 

26.04.22 Tuesday  Whole School Parent consultation 3.30-
5pm 

Appts booked via class dojo 

 

Holiday dates  
 

Friday 8th April 2022 School closes for Easter Holidays 

Monday 25th April 2022  School opens for term 2b 

Monday 2nd May 2022 School closed for May Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 3rd May 2022 School opens 

Friday 27th May 2022 Last day of school before half term week 

Monday 6th June 2022 School opens for term 2c 

Thursday 21st July 2022 Last day of school before Summer Holidays 

Friday 2nd Sept 2022  CPD Day school will be closed to pupils 

Monday 5th Sept 2022 School opens for term 3a 

 

Attendance  Yellow – STM  90.41%       Blue – NA 96.08%        Green – SDA 97.27%           Red – QEII 97.67%        

 

CLASS 1 

95.31% 

 

 

CLASS 2  

97.40% 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 3  

87.00% 

 

CLASS 4  

93.75% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

CLASS 5 

90.83% 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 6 

97.84% 

WINNERS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 7  

97.41% 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 8  

91.25% 

 

  

CLASS 9  

97.08% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

CLASS 10  

99.24% 

WINNERS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CLASS 11 

97.66% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 12 

97.50% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Certificates 
 

RESILIENT:  Dexter W C4, Sophie M C10. 

REFLECTIVE:   Harper P C3, Matthew T-S C6, Logan T C7, Logan C C11, Dexter J C12, Joel J C12. 

RESOURCEFUL: Jacob C C1. 

RECIPROCAL:  Annabelle S C7, Leanne S C8, Dylan L C9, Amelia H C10. 

RESPECTFUL:   Jacob B C2, Theo K C5. 

 

Pen Licence  

Amelia M C7, Well done to you!  

 

  Birthdays 

CLASS 3 GALEN W. 

CLASS 6 RILEY D. 

CLASS 8 LOUIE S. 

CLASS 9 LUKAS I’A. 

CLASS 11 OLIVIA C.  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY- we hope you enjoy your special day! 
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